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MINNESOTA CONSERVATION OFFICERS ASSOCIATION

 

Rep. Christensen,

I wanted to take a moment to send a note of thanks for taking on the issue addressed in HF1149.  As Vice President of the Minnesota Conservation Officer’s Association I, along with the rest of the MCOA Board, represent the 154 Conservation Officers that patrol this great State of Minnesota.  The cleaning up of the definitions portion of the 169A statute is something that I feel is long overdue.  Although our primary duties often take us into the wilds and waters of Minnesota, it is not uncommon for Conservation Officers to happen upon an intoxicated driver on one of Minnesota’s many roadways.  By changing this statute, our CO’s will no longer be “hamstringed” when addressing the issue of intoxicated drivers that we encounter while patrolling our assigned stations.  This type of legislation furthers the protection of the citizens of Minnesota.  Thank you again and please do not hesitate to reach out to the MCOA if you need any assistance from us with this matter.  

Sincerely,

Caleb Silgjord

Vice President- Minnesota Conservation Officer’s Association 

A Union of Professional Law Enforcement Officers protecting Minnesota’s Natural Resources

